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January 10, 2023 
 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Hawai`i Teacher Standards Board 
650 Iwilei Road, Suite 268 
Honolulu, HI 96817 
htsb@hawaii.gov 
 
Dear Hawai‘i Teacher Standards Board, 
 
This is testimony for NBI 22-58.   
 
We are proud to have supported 920 corps members including 234 local and Native 
Hawaiian teachers in 95 schools across the state. All of our candidates are hired by 
partner schools to be teachers of record and teach with an emergency hire permit. 
During the hiring process, we share with administrators an initial subject area that 
we have tentatively assigned to candidates and the additional content areas 
candidates are interested and open to teaching, however, the line that candidates 
are hired to teach is of course ultimately up to the administrators. The line 
candidates are hired to teach determines the license they work towards in the ARC 
program. 
 
We want to examine how to best address the teacher shortage, meet the need for 
math teachers, and address the difficulty some candidates experience passing the 
secondary math praxis. One potential pathway to explore is adding middle level 
math and/or Algebra 1 to our program. Our middle level math teachers and Algebra 
1 teachers are successful in the classroom as evidenced by principal feedback and 
direct Danielson observations, we see a need from the HIDOE in math each year with 
the high number of vacancies, and our partner principals continue to hire our 
candidates for these lines. The ability to recommend candidates for middle level 
math, which would require them to take the math praxis that covers grades 6-8 
instead of 6-12 and Algebra 1, which would require them to take the Algebra 1 
praxis, may support a positive candidate experience and on time licensure while 
maintaining successful teachers in these areas of need. 
 
We look forward to continuing to partner to make an impact here. We have included 
some additional information below as well. 

 

Sincerely,  
 
 
Alyson Emrick 
Director, Licensure & Regional Team Initiatives 
Teach For America Hawai`i 

 








